Dear Ms Symes,

Thank you for your reply to my colleague about the above case. You will be aware that CPRE Hertfordshire has been an opponent of Helioslough's SRFI proposal at Radlett for 6 years now, and supports the local action group (STRiFE) which participated in the last public inquiry.

We are extremely disappointed that following the rejection of the proposals by both St Albans CDC and the Secretary of State, the appeal has still not been resolved. In our view the Appeal should be rejected without further delay. We would also like to point out the significant additional costs involved for all potential participants, some of which are entirely funded by donations, that will arise as a result of the both the further delay and the proposed conjoined inquiry. In this respect we would also be concerned about the intended scope of the conjoined inquiry, as we would trust that the Secretary of State does not intend to revisit every aspect of the appeal against the refusal of Helioslough's proposals, but to limit this to the matter that led the decision to reject the appeal being referred back to him.

Subject to the above caveats, if the Secretary of State considers that a re-opened inquiry, conjoined with consideration of the Colnbrook proposals, will lead to a final resolution of the SRFI proposals at the earliest practical juncture, CPRE Hertfordshire would not oppose this procedure being followed.

Yours Sincerely,

Steve Baker Planning Manager

* * * * * * * * * * * * *

CPRE Hertfordshire is a registered charity no. 211299, address: 31a Church Street, Welwyn, AL6 9LW, tel 01438 717587. For more information on our work visit www.cpreherts.org.uk. We are the county branch of the Campaign to Protect Rural England.

This email is confidential and may also be legally privileged. If you have received it in error, please notify us immediately by reply email and delete this message from your system. Views expressed in this message are those of the sender and may not necessarily reflect the views of CPRE Herts. This email and its attachments have been virus-checked by NOD Anti-Virus. No virus is believed to be resident but it is your responsibility to satisfy yourself that your systems will not be harmed by any of its contents.

From: Christine Symes [mailto:Christine.Symes@communities.gsi.gov.uk]

Sent: 27 September 2012 11:47 **To:** office@cpreherts.org.uk

Subject: RE: Appeal by Helioslough Ltd - RSFI, Former Aerodrome, North Orbital Road,

Radlett

Dear Ms Brookes

If you wish to submit comments, I will certainly look at them.

yours sincerely

Christine Symes

From: PCCUSER

Sent: Thursday, September 27, 2012 11:42 AM

To: Christine Symes

Subject: FW: Appeal by Helioslough Ltd - RSFI, Former Aerodrome, North Orbital Road,

Radlett

From: CPRE Herts [mailto:office@cpreherts.org.uk] Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2012 2:15 PM

To: PCCUSER

Cc: steve@cpreherts.org.uk

Subject: Appeal by Helioslough Ltd - RSFI, Former Aerodrome, North Orbital Road, Radlett

FAO: Christine Symes

Dear Miss Symes

Application Ref 5/09/07/08

We have seen on the St Albans City & District Council website, your letter of 19th September 2012 addressed to Ms E Mortimer at CgMs Ltd.

CPRE Hertfordshire made representations on the planning application for the Strategic Rail Freight Interchange at Radlett but we were not party to the appeal. Please can you advise us if the Secretary of State is receiving views on the proposal to conjoin the inquiries into the Radlett and Colnbrook appeals from third parties or are comments restricted to those listed in Annex A of the letter of the 19th September.

Thank you.

Linda Brookes CPRE Hertfordshire

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *

CPRE Hertfordshire is a registered charity no. 211299, address: 31a Church Street, Welwyn, AL6 9LW, tel 01438 717587. For more information on our work visit www.cpreherts.org.uk. We are the county branch of the Campaign to Protect Rural England.

This email is confidential and may also be legally privileged. If you have received it in error, please notify us immediately by reply email and delete this message from your system. Views expressed in this message are those of the sender and may not necessarily reflect the views of CPRE Herts. This email and its attachments have been virus-checked by NOD Anti-Virus. No virus is believed to be resident but it is your responsibility to satisfy yourself that your systems will not be harmed by any of its contents.

This email was received from the INTERNET and scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Cable&Wireless Worldwide in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisation's IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

Correspondents should note that all communications to Department for Communities and Local Government may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for lawful purposes.

This email and any files transmitted with it are private and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient the E-mail and any files have been transmitted to you in error and any copying, distribution or other use of the information contained in them is strictly prohibited.
Nothing in this E-mail message amounts to a contractual or other legal commitment on the part of the Government unless confirmed by a communication signed on behalf of the Secretary of State.
The Department's computer systems may be monitored and communications carried on them recorded, to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.
Correspondents should note that all communications from Department for Communities and Local Government may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for lawful purposes.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Cable&Wireless Worldwide in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) On leaving the GSi this email was certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email was received from the INTERNET and scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Cable&Wireless Worldwide in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisation's IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Cable&Wireless Worldwide in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) On leaving the GSi this email was certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.